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General Admission for Both Movies —
$6.00 Adults, $5.00

Kids 12 & UnderPremiere Price of $7 and $6
for Cloverfi eld

And PS I Love You SINCE BOTH MOVIES ARE
NON-PREMIERES, ALL MOVIE
PASSES WILL BE ACCEPTED

Coming Soon:

Let’s Go
to the
Movie

Feb. 22-
Feb. 27 Showing at the

NORTON
THEATRE

The Spiderwick Chronicles

27 Dresses

1 Hour, 47 Minutes (PG) (Premiere)

1 Hour, 53 Minutes (PG-13)

Show Times: Friday & Saturday 8:00 p.m.;
Sunday: 5:00 p.m.; M-T-W: 7:00 p.m.

COMING SOON:
•The Bucket List (PG-13)   •Juno (PG-13)   •Fool’s Gold (PG-13)

General Admission for 27 Dresses —
$6.00 Adults, $5.00 Kids 12 & Under

The Spiderwick Chronicles
Premiere Price of 7 & 6

ONLY PREMIERE PASSES ACCEPTED
FOR THE SPIDERWICK CHRONICLES

ALL MOVIE PASSES ACCEPTED
FOR 27 DRESSES

80th Birthday
Wishes on
March 3 for

Don
Brooks
He would enjoy

hearing from you!

Cards may
be sent to:

HC63, Box 42
Edmond, KS

67645

90th Birthday
Open House

FOR

Marie
Delimont

2:00-4:00 p.m.
Saturday, March 1

Prairie View Community Center
PROGRAM AT 2:30 P.M.

Everyone is Invited

Cards can be sent to:
Phillips County

Retirement Center in
Phillipsburg, KS 67661

Grace E. Cook
Sept. 30, 1917 - Feb. 24, 2008 

OBITUARIESOBITUARIES

Collector
Chat

Liza Deines

At close of business Feb. 25
Wheat........................... $11.16
Milo................................ $4.82
Corn............................... $5.09
Soybeans...................... $13.32 

MARKETSMARKETS

Patty Ann Bean
Jan. 13, 1935 - Feb. 22, 2008

Patty Ann Bean, 73, Morland, 
mother of Sue Urban, Norton, died 
Feb. 22 at Dawson Place Nursing 
Home, Hill City.

Mrs. Bean was born Jan. 13, 
1935, in Morland, the daughter 
of Harry Clinton and Opal Velma 
(Welfy) Minium, Sr.

She married Richard J. Custine, 
They later divorced.

On Oct. 11, 1980, she and Rob-
ert A. “Bob” Bean were married 
in Morland.

Mrs. Bean was a teacher, home-
maker and a merchant. She was a 
member of the Morland United 
Methodist Church.

She was preceded in death by 
her parents and one sister, Donna 
Marie Toll.

She is survived by her husband, 
Bob Bean, Morland; a daughter, 
Susan Urban, Norton; a brother, 
Harry Clinton Minium, Jr., Mor-
land; three step-children, Lori 
Brown, Tulsa, Okla., Linda Bean, 
Morland and Chris Bean, Bakers-
field, Calif.; eight grandchildren; 
and 11 great-grandchildren.

Funeral services were held 
today at the Morland church with 
the Reverend Aaron Madondo 
officiating. Burial was in the Mor-
land Cemetery.

Memorials are suggested to the 
church, 208 S. Tiger, Morland, 
Kan. 67650.

Stinemetz Funeral Home, Hill 
City, was in charge of the arrange-
ments.

Grace Elizabeth Cook, 90, 
Oberlin, mother of Harold Cook, 
Norton, died Sunday, Feb. 24 at 
Cedar Living Center, Oberlin.

Mrs. Cook was born Sept. 30, 
1917, near Scott City to Henry and 
Edith (Eikelberger) Wilken.

She graduated from Scott City 
High School in 1937.

On Nov. 8, 1937, she and Wade 
Cook were married in Scott City. 
Mr. Cook died in 1993.Over the 
next 16 years they lived in Scott 
City, Sharon Springs, Lakin and 
Dighton. In 1953, they moved to 
Oberlin.

She was a homemaker, wife and 
mother.

She was a member of the Prairie 
Chapel United Methodist Church 
and United Methodist Women. 
Over the years, making crafts was 
a favorite hobby.

She continued to live in Oberlin 
and recently became a resident 
of Cedar Living Center. She was 
preceded in death by a son, Merlin 
Cook, in February; two brothers, 
Arthur Wilken and Fred Wilken; 
two sisters, Thelma McClellan 
and Fern Lee; and a grandson-in-

law, Mark Seck.
Survivors include a son, Harold 

Cook, Norton; two daughters, 
Jeanette Miller and Sam Stein-
metz, Oberlin and Connie and 
Edward Quaduor, Pueblo, Colo; 
a daughter-in-law, Vickie Cook, 
McCook, Neb.; two sisters-in-
law, Alice Wilken, Loveland, 
Colo. and Wennie Pottorff, Strat-
ton, Colo.; 12 grandchildren; 11 
great-grandchildren; and three 
great-great-grandchildren.

Funeral services will be held at 
2 p.m., Saturday, March 1 at Pauls 
Funeral Home, Oberlin, with the 
Reverend Doug Hasty officiating. 
Sid and Cheryl Metcalf will sing 
“The Old Rugged Cross” and 
“Beyond the Sunset”.

Casket bearers will be James 
Reeves, Dannye Uehlin, Ron Ue-
hlin, Terry Rush, Donny Barratt 
and Gary Bruggeman.

Burial will be in the Oberlin 
Cemetery.

A memorial fund in her name 
has been established. Contribu-
tions may be sent in care of the fu-
neral home, 121 N. Penn, Oberlin, 
Kan. 67749.

DEATH NOTICEDEATH NOTICE
Ila Zellmer

Ila Zellmer of Norton, died Feb. 
22, at the Andbe Home.

A  memorial has been estab-
lished  in her name. Friends 
may call  from 3 to 8:30 p.m. on 
Wednesday at Enfield Funeral 

Home, Norton.
Funeral services will be held at 

2 p.m., Thursday, at the funeral 
home. 

Burial will be in the Mt. Hope 
Cemetery, Almena.

Quilts come down as art
goes up at Hansen Museum

 Lois Myers, Norton, displayed this quilt her grandfather, Wal-
ter Ogren, a Swedish immigrant, pieced from 1930 to 1932. 
Mr. Ogren was a railroad engineer for the Soo Line, Superior, 
Wis., and made quilts between train runs. Mrs. Myers finished 
the quilt and displayed it as part of the Heritage Quilt Club 
exhibit at the Dane G. Hansen Museum. ―

— Photo courtesy of Shirley Henrickson

By SHIRLEY HENRICKSON
The Dane G. Hansen Memorial 

Museum recently hosted “Kansas 
Art Quilters: Altered Views” The 
exhibit closed Sunday.”Altered 
Views” is in its’ sixth annual 
traveling exhibit.

In conjunction with the Kansas 
Art Quilters, the local Heritage 
Quilt Club had a display of their 
quilts. Heritage Quilt Club is an 
area club dedicated to educating 
and promoting awareness of 
quilting. Members attend monthly 
meetings with various programs 
and lessons presented. They 
participate in many local volunteer 
projects, sometimes with raffles or 
auctions. They have exhibited their 
quilts in the area several times. 
The members exhibiting were: 
Jackie Rutherford, Jo Pakkebier, 
Judy Luft, Regina Stark, Norton 
United Methodist Women, Cheryl 
Roberts and Lois Myers.

The musem wil l  host  the 
“31st Annual High School Art 
Exhibition” from Feb. 29 through 
March 30. Participating schools 
are: Ellis, Hill City, Logan, Norton, 
Osborne, Palco, Phillipsburg, 
Plainville, Smith Center and 
WaKeeney. The categories are: 
Painting Acrylics, Painting Oil, 
Watercolor/Tempera, Drawing/

Pencil ,  Ink/Scratch Board, 
Printmaking, Colored Pencil, 
3-D Design/Sculpture, Ceramics, 
Jewelry, Graphic Design, Pastel/
Crayon and Charcoal.

The Joy of Painting class was 
held last weekend. A total of 21 
students participated on Saturday 
and 18 students on Sunday. Each 
day the class completed a painting. 
The Saturday class completed 
“Winter Suspense” and the Sunday 
class “Desert Mountains”.

Our February Artist of the Month 
is Katie Becker from Logan. Katie 
has several of her paintings on 
exhibit. She is 12 years old and is 
becoming quite an artist. Please 
come in and view her art. You will 
be amazed at her work!

Museum hours are Monday 
through Friday, 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. 
and 1 to 4 p.m.; Saturday 9 a.m. 
to 12 p.m. and 1 to 5 p.m.; Sun-
day and holidays 1 to 5 p.m..  We 
are handicapped accessible and 
there is never an admission fee. 
There is a free Wi-Fi Hotspot 
in the Community Room. For 
more information about this and 
other exhibits, contact Shirley 
Henrickson at 785-689-4846 or 
check out our website at: www.
hansenmuseum.org.

By KEN THARMAN
Northern Valley Forensics Coach

We were healthier this week 
with 12 members ready to take on 
some of Kansas’ most energetic 
and talented young high school 
students. Michelle Tharman was 
kind enough to give up her Sat-
urday for the purpose of being a 
chauffeur and judge. Those stu-
dents attending the Hill City meet 
were: Hannah Hawks, Stephanie 
Tubbs, Bryce Bird, Jordan Her-
man, Hutch Gehrke, Skyler Har-
ris, Kayla Field, Samuel Field, 
Michael Callaway, Matt Dole, 
Bryant Tharman and Ethan Gal-
lentine.

Seventeen schools from north-

west Kansas converged on Hill 
City Feb. 2. There were three 
rounds prior to the final round. 
Some of the students felt their first 
round was the best of the three, 
while others thought their last 
round was their personal best. No 
matter how “they” thought they 
performed — they all did a totally 
awesome job!

Those making it to the final 
round and their placing were: 
Samuel Field (sixth place in Po-
etry), Matthew Dole (fourth place 
in Poetry), and Hannah Hawks 
(third place in Poetry).   At the end 
of the day, the Northern Valley 
Forensics team placed seventh 
among the other schools.

Northern Valley forensics team
performs well at Hill City meet

Lauren Peil, Haysville, grand-
daughter  of  Sonya 
Montgomery, Alme-
na, recently signed to 
play soccer at Ottawa 
University. She is a se-
nior at Campus High 
School, Haysville.

Miss Peil, a 5 feet 11 
inch goalkeeper, earned 
athletic letters in soccer 
and basketball for the 
Haysville Colts. She 
helped lead her school to a league 
championship and earned first 
team All-AVCTL, All-Region and 
All-State during her junior season. 
In her sophomore season she 
earned second team All-AVCTL, 
first team All-Region and second 
team All-State.

Ottawa’s head soccer coach 
Craig Shaw said, “She is one of 
the top two goalkeepers in Kan-
sas and her committing to our 
program will send signals to other 
top Kansas players that Ottawa 
now means business in the local 

women’s soccer arena. With her 
coming from a success-
ful program her winning 
mentality will hopefully 
spread throughout the 
team.”

In addition to being 
an outstanding ath-
lete, Miss Peil is: on 
her school’s honor roll; 
a member of the Na-
tional Honor Society; a 
member of the National 

Society of High School Scholars; 
ranked in the top 25 percent of 
Campus High School students 
on the Kansas State Mathematics 
Assessment; and ranked in the top 
10 percent of the Measure of Aca-
demic Progress for Reading.

Outside activities include co-
chairing Habitat for Humanity 
Youth Build Committee and being 
a lifeguard at a local pool.

Miss Peil is the daughter of 
Alan Peil and Pam and Kelly 
Kennedy. She plans to major in 
psychology.

  Lauren Peil

Soccer star wins scholarship

READERSREADERS
 — Steak and seafood night, 

Thursday 6-9 p.m. American 
Legion. Members and guests.

Flora Sanders, a former Norton 
resident, will be celebrating her 
80th birthday on March 2. Mrs. 
Sanders would enjoy hearing from 
her Norton friends. Cards and 
letters will reach her at Mission 
Towers, Apt. No. 115, 2929 Min-
nesota, Topeka, Kan. 66605

Tiffany Marx, a 2007 graduate 
of Norton 
C o m m u -
nity HIgh 
School, is 
on the first 
s e m e s t e r 
Dean’s list 
at Central 
Chr is t ian 
C o l l e g e , 
McPherson. Miss Marx is ma-
joring in education. She is the 

daughter of of Bob and Doris 
Marx, Clayton. 

The family of Marie Delimont is 
hosting an open house in honor of 
her 90th birthday from 2 to 4 p.m. 
on Saturday, March 1 at the Prairie 
View Community Building. A 
program will be held at 2:30 p.m. 
Everyone is invited to attend.

Carrie C. Clydesdale will 
c e l e b r a t e 
her  100th 
birthday on 
M a r c h  5 . 
Her family 
invites all 
her friends 
a n d  f a m -
ily to send 
b i r t h d a y 

greetings to her in care of the 
Andbe Home, No. 15 -North, 201 
W. Crane, Norton, Kan. 67654.

Tiffany Marx

Carrie Clydesdale

Chocolate pie always
a family favorite

The entire Kansas City metro 
area is sheathed in ice as this is 
being written. Traffic is a torturous 
tangle of fender benders, bumper 
thumpers and worse. Winter has 
sunk its bitter teeth into us with a 
vengeance during February. It’s 
no wonder Mama used to refer to 
this month as “Febru-weary”. My 
sister took to sending our mother 
a big bouquet of spring flowers 
when the shortest month of the 
year came along to help hold her 
through to spring daffodils. 

We had some happy memories 
of February at our house, how-
ever, because it held not only 
Valentine’s Day but also my late 
husband’s birthday, Feb. 20. The 
whole crew of Deines kids loved 
what they referred to as the birth-
day pie so I always made it for 
LeRoy’s birthday and other fam-
ily events. One of the few recipes 
we had from his mother, Elma, it 
was never written down, so each 
family made it differently but it 
was always eaten right up. One of 
my young nephews, upon seeing 
this pie appear at a family dessert 
buffet, yelled across the room, 
“Hey Dad, Aunt Liza made that 
dirty snow pie for you!”

Okay, Brad, I guess it does look a 
little like dirty snow and I sure wish 
I could make it for you once again. 
Failing that, here’s the recipe so 
you can whip it up yourself!

Hint before you begin — the 
sadder but wiser cook advises 
that the marshmallows be melted 
in a double boiler as the original 
instructions were written. I tried it 
in the microwave once and had hot 
marshmallow goo all over most of 
Norton County before I got it all 
cleaned up. Marshmallows sure 
do expand in a microwave.

MAMA SAID: Don’t ever fore-
go a goal because you think you’re 
too old. Go back to college, get 
that degree, learn to drive, find a 
new job. When will you be getting 
any younger? Note: Mama prac-
ticed what she preached — she 
took high school driver training 
when she was 75, passed with fly-
ing colors and got her license!

ELMA’S CHOCOLATE CHIP PIE 
a/k/a DIRTY SNOW PIE

One package (about 30) large marshmallows, cut in half with 
scissors

Half a cup of milk
Two cups whipping cream to a volume of four cups (can use 

Coolwhip)
Four squares of bitter chocolate, frozen and shredded in tiny 

shreds
One teaspoon real vanilla extract
One 9-inch graham cracker or chocolate cookie pie crust
In the top of a double boiler melt the marshmallows in the milk 

until there are no lumps remaining. Stir and set aside to cool to 
room temperature. Stir occasionally so it doesn’t start to set up. 
Lay a big sheet of wax paper on the counter and use a frozen stain-
less steel bowl and grater to grate the frozen chocolate squares in 
shreds. It will be difficult and the shreds will want to fly all over 
the kitchen — that’s why the wax paper and the cold utensils. Set 
shredded chocolate in the refrigerator and keep it cold while you 
whip the cream. Blend the whipped cream and chocolate shreds 
into the marshmallow goo, being sure it all gets well mixed since 
the marshmallow is the jelling agent. Heap into the pie crust and 
chill several hours or overnight before serving. If you like, use 
a potato peeler and a Hershey bar to make chocolate curlies to 
decorate the top.

Variations: My sister-in-law makes this with only two cups of 
whipped cream — it makes a denser pie with more chocolate than 
fluff. Another family member uses semisweet chocolate because 
her family likes the sweeter flavor. Coolwhip, rather than real 
whipped cream, also produces a sweeter pie. I once tried the wee 
little chocolate chips, which was easier on the cook, but we didn’t 
like the texture as well. LeRoy liked best the contrast of the bitter 
chocolate with the sweet marshmallow.
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Lockhart 
back in Iraq

Staff Sergeant Kent Lock-
hart, a 1999 graduate of Norton 
Community High School, is 
serving his second tour of duty 
in Iraq. Sgt. Lockhart is the son 
of Gary and Jolynn Lockhart, 
Norton.

Mail will reach him at: SSG 
Kent Lockhart, A BTRY 504th 
MP BN, FOB Grizzly, APO 
AE, 09391.
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